
Public Notice  

What: 	� Midwest Generation is hosting two public meetings 
to share information and engage with the community 
about its proposed plans for its Former Ash Basin and 
Bypass Basin at Powerton Generating Station. Midwest 
Generation’s plans are to (1) close the Former Ash 
Basin and (2) retrofit the Bypass Basin. Neither basin 
currently receives coal-combustion residuals, or CCR. 
Consistent with state and federal regulations, MWG is 
proposing to close the Former Ash Basin through capping 
and long-term monitoring. The proposal for the Bypass 
Basin entails removing the remaining CCR, installing a 
new composite liner system, installing a new leachate 
collection and removal system, and continuing to use the 
Bypass Basin as a CCR surface impoundment. MWG 
anticipates filing construction permit applications for each 
basin with the State of Illinois in June 2022. Following a 
presentation at the meetings, there will be an opportunity 
to participate in a question-and-answer session. 

When: 	 Wednesday, May 18, 2022, 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
            	 Thursday, May 19, 2022, 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.

Where: 	 Avanti’s Dome* 
	 3401 Griffin Ave 
	 Pekin, IL 61554 
�	 *�Accessible to persons with disabilities. 

Livestream: The meeting will be streamed live online. Please check 		
	 midwestgenerationllc.com for log-in details and updated 	
	 information closer to the meeting dates. 

Information on closure construction permit applications 
will be posted at midwestgenerationllc.com no later than 
April 18, 2022. Contact: midwestgeneration@nrg.com. 
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